
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
VILLAGE OF STIRLING 

 
PROPOSED BYLAW NO. 543-23 

Road Closure (Undeveloped Lane) 
 

Date: March 6, 2024 
Time: 7:00 p.m. 

 
Stirling Community Centre 

409 2nd Street 
Stirling, AB 

 
 

PURSUANT to section 22 of the Municipal 
Government Act, Revised Statutes of Alberta 2000, 
Chapter M-26, as amended, notice is hereby given 
that the Council of the Village of Stirling will consider 
a bylaw to close and create title in the name of the 
municipality that portion of road (undeveloped lane) 
as illustrated herein and described as: 

ALL OF THE LANE IN BLOCK 33 ON PLAN 752J  
WITHIN SE 1/4 SEC 29, TWP 6, RGE 19, W4M 

EXCEPTING THEREOUT ALL MINES AND 
MINERALS  

 
THE PURPOSE of this bylaw is to close an 
undeveloped lane no longer required for public 
travel and create title in the name of the Village of 
Stirling. 

THEREFORE, TAKE NOTICE THAT a Public 
Hearing to consider the proposed Bylaw No. 543-23 
will be held at the Stirling Community Centre (409 
2nd Street) at 7:00 p.m. on the 6th day of March 
2024. 

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE THAT anyone 
wishing to submit written comment or make a 
presentation to council on the proposed bylaw 
should submit responses and intentions for 
presentation to the Village of Stirling by mail at the 
address below or email at office@stirling.ca before 
4:00 p.m., March 1, 2024.   

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE THAT a copy of the proposed bylaw may be inspected at the Village of 
Stirling office during normal business hours and on-line at stirling.ca. 

 

DATED at the Village of Stirling, in the Province of Alberta, this 7 of February, 2024.   
            

 Scott Donselaar 
 Chief Administrative Officer 
 237 4th Avenue 
 Box 360 
 Stirling, Alberta  T0K 2E0  
 

 

http://www.villageofstirling.ab.ca/

